



SWPortal Telecon
30 July 2004
Meeting Minutes

Knud Möller

DERI Galway

University Road
Galway
IRELAND
www.deri.ie

DERI Innsbruck

Technikerstrasse 13
A-6020 Innsbruck
AUSTRIA
www.deri.at

Participants:

Daniel Bachlechner, Lucas Bischof, Ying Ding, Dieter Fensel, Jan Henke, Jianqiang Li, Lars Ludwig, Knud Möller, David Mulligan, Ina O'Murchu, Sean O'Riain, Barry O'Sullivan, David O'Sullivan, Kathrin Prantner, Livia Predoiu, Katharina Siorpaes, Xuan Zhou, Kerstin Zimmermann
Francisco Jose Martin-Recuerda Moyano has left the group.

Topics:

- **Activity Sheet:** Dieter pointed out that the current activity sheet was not available in PDF
- **D8, Website:** Ina will be added as editor for the website
- **D13, Ontology Instantiation:** the current version is just a first draft and state-of-the-art overview
- **Sharepoint:**
 - o Proposal: the presentation of the SP Proposal¹ was postponed until the next telecon, because Ina was not participating in this telecon.
 - o Xuan has set the SP environment in place. David O'Sullivan urges everyone in the group to log in and play around with it.
 - o Xuan and Knud are supposed to discuss the use of sharepoint in the future, and present the results of that discussion in the next telecon (informally)
- **Research Topics Ontology:** Lars informally presented his ideas about an ontology for research topics. Such an ontology could make it possible to express what a certain document is about, what a person is interested in or working on, etc. It should be kept separate from the SWPortal Ontology (D1). It was agreed this idea should become a new deliverable, with Lars as the main author. A first draft should be available at the end of August 2004.
- **Open Archives Initiative Protocol for Metadata Harvesting (OAI-PMH):** Knud gave an introductory presentation about this protocol. He will come up with a short proposal of whether or not it should be implemented in the SWPortal.
- **Content Management System (CMS) for the DERI website:** Lucas gave a work-in-progress presentation of the CMS he is currently working on. It will have to be integrated with the future SWPortal. Ying will prepare a summary of the presentation. Lucas mentioned that the CMS will support access rights in the future.
- **Face-to-Face Meeting in Galway:** On Monday, October 4th there will be a F2F Meeting for the SWPortal Group in Galway. Following a suggestion by David O'Sullivan, Livia and Knud will discuss and arrange an agenda for this meeting.
- **Next Telecon:** The next telecon will take place on Monday, September 13th.

¹ I couldn't find the proposal on the website. Therefore I uploaded it to this URL:
[http://deri.at/research/projects/sw-portal/papers/div/Sharepoint Proposal.pdf](http://deri.at/research/projects/sw-portal/papers/div/Sharepoint%20Proposal.pdf)

